

September 25, 2011

Eric,

If you do not agree to joint custody and give Damon and Ryan their freedom to live and visit where they want, I believe child protection organizations will be letting yours and Nicole's friends, family, acquaintances, business associates and others know the truth about how their children may be endangered by you.

I doubt that the organizations will ever stop warning people, not even when Damon turns 18, if you do not agree to their freedom NOW, before the hearing on Thursday. If you wait until the court makes the decision, no matter what it is, I believe the organizations will still warn people. So think hard about it. I believe your lives will be impacted very negatively in many ways if you don't allow the boys their right at their ages to be free.

This is not to be construed as a threat, but as a warning as to the possible consequences of your harmful and abusive actions, past and present, and as an opportunity to resolve this issue once and for all so our family can heal and truly move on. If you do allow the boys their freedom, I will ask that the website be taken down, and the abuse can finally be put in the past.

I am not contacting you in my role as in pro per, but my role as a mother. This offer is non-negotiable, because the whole idea is if the boys do not feel good/safe at either of our houses, they need to be able legally to go to the other parent's. This will help ensure that all of us do what is in their best interest. Nicole told me she is the better mother and you keep saying how happy they are at your house. That means you shouldn't worry if they are set free.

Let me know your decision at the latest by Tuesday at 5pm as documents need to be filed before the hearing.

Cindy